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MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 08 May 2013 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Sylvia Reedie (Vice Chair), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate 

Findlay (Treasurer), Graeme Whyte,  Jessie Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Derek Moore, Cllr Helen 
Law & Cllr Willy Campbell.  Members of the public were Helen Keenan and Judy Broderick.  

   
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the 

meeting, Apologies were received from Cllr David Mogg. 
 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Douglas 

Campbell and seconded by, Jessie Cartmell. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

Beech Hedging and Trees on Alderston Drive Cllr. Helen Law:- After Helens walkabout identified the 
these were not the responsible of the Council  
Pathway in Park (New Nursery) including Lighting at recycling area:- After Helens walkabout It was 
decided not to resurface this path as it would affect the natural drainage, Lighting has not been ruled out, 
will be looked at again. The repairs to flooded area  is to be levelled out and cleared of debris:- On-going 
Co-op Verges & Bin:- After Helens walkabout, ruts to be repaired and the I have to write to coop about 
the bin.: - On-going 
Flooding, outside Canmore Lodge/ Robertson Road:- After Helens walkabout repairs have been 
carried out to the drainage but the verge will be repaired : - On-going 
Dog Bin on Coop Lane:-  Burnt out Bin to be Replaced. 
Gas main Road Repairs Bellyeoman Road:- To be looked at again :- On-going 
Whitefield Rd Pothole at Pelican Crossing :- to be looked at. :- On-going 
Shrubbery at the play park Alderston Drive :- To be removed and grassed over. 
QMH & Robertson Road Parking:- Graeme asked for dates for meetings, short notice given for next 
meeting, Derek to attend, Derek stated about Safety concerns on traffic management at rear entrance to 
QMH. Discussions on disabled parking, being used by disabled staff.:-  On-going 

 Leys Park Road Car Park:- Derek stated that Cllr Campbell intervened and Coaches are to stop at the 
end of the month, The planning rules have been broken. Park & Choose should be available in the 
future.:- On-going  

 New Row Parking:- New lines not yet in place still a problem.  Helen stated speakers are available. e.g 
Foodbank Manager & Operations Manager for the new parking wardens:- On-going. 

 Sinclair Gardens Roundabout:-Road High Level signage to be looked at, Hatched area at Appin 
Crescent is a noticeable improvement:- Ongoing 

 Newsletter:- Outlined articles for inclusion, Volunteers for the Coffee Shop, sponsored litter collection by 
school , lots of ideas to unscramble, contact details for foodbank etc. Discussions took place, closing 
date for articles is beginning of June. To be issued in June,  Possible Donations for new software for 
School Library?:-  On-going. 
Buses:- Nothing New, not too bad at the moment:-On-going.  
Parking at Nursing Home:- Bad at the moment Police notified. 
Health Meeting:- Still problems at the Victoria also no forward planning for QMH as Day Hospital. 
Wall at Townhill Road-Leys Park Road Junction :- Cllr Helen Law is trying to contact New owners. 
Hedge at corner of Bellyeoman Rd :- Still a problem 
Hill of St Margarets Hedge:- At Station Entrance Needs to be trimmed. Cllr Campbell to look into 
this. :- On_Going. 

 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later in the 

agenda.  
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5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 

 
Correspondence Received: 
 

Party Details 

Fife Council  Bellyeoman Community Grant Arrangements 2013-14 

Fife Council Area Committee Agenda 10th April 

Scottish Government Reply from Kevin Farquharson 

 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the balance of the Community Council account stood at 

£3805.77.  
 
7] Council: 
 New Community Sergeant in place, Thanks to Helen for the Fence at the entrance to Townhill park. 
 
8] Police Report:- 
 None. 
 
9] AOCB: 

None 
 
 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 12

th
 June 2013 at 7.00pm in the 

Jean Mackay Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 21:00. 
 

 
Signed: 
 
 
Date: 

 

 


